
MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

 

It is so good to be able to officially welcome you all back! It has 
been a great week and so lovely to have the children return to 
us. They have settled in well and are really enjoying work on a whole school topic that they are doing as part 
of their transition. I am incredibly grateful to you for the support you are showing us with our staggered pick 
up and drop offs. We realise that this is different for you, and may be an inconvenience for some, but it is  
really helping to keep us all safe. I would remind you please that there should be no one on site before 
8.40am and please do not turn up too early for your pick up time either. We are monitoring the protocols we 
have put in place and will tweak these should we need to, but for next week the system remains the same. 

 

As mentioned above, all children are taking part in a 2-week unit based on a quality text - Here We Are: Notes 
for Living on Planet Earth by Oliver Jeffers. This incorporates all aspects of the curriculum whilst also  
encouraging the children to talk about their own experiences. We hope to be able to showcase some of the 
work covered in next week’s newsletter and on the website so that you can see what is being achieved.  

 

Our main emphasis moving forwards is on ‘Step Up September’. This is the plan we are using to ensure that 
we are supporting the children in their full time return and allows us the opportunity to re-establish routines, 
relationships, expectations, standards and values. As part of this, we are considering the needs of all the  
children and whilst most will access universal support, there will be some who require a little more focused, 
or perhaps individual support. This should help to set them back on the path to make progress through the 
course of the year. This does not mean that we expect all children to have caught up by the end of September 
or that we will no longer be supporting the children with transition in October, but the handout that  
accompanies this newsletter will give you a more detailed look at some of the things we are doing now. It 
demonstrates our commitment to ensuring we are doing what we can to settle the children so we can drive 
for progress as soon as they are ready.  

 

There are many new safety measures that we are also having to get used to in school and one of those is the 
use of shared resources such as reading books. For the first two weeks of this term, children will not be  
bringing home reading books, nor will homework be set. Homework will then be set which involves small 
amounts of work being brought between home and school to lessen opportunities for the spreading of germs 
and reading books will be sent home from Monday 21st September. There may be an occasional small delay 
in changing these books and any book which is returned will be quarantined for 72 hours before being passed 
on to anyone else but we ask you to bear with us whilst we get used to new routines in school.  
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We can see from the news that the virus is still prevalent and recognising the symptoms as we head  
towards the coughs and colds season is really important. We have produced a simple flow chart to help us all 
determine what to do if showing symptoms such as a high temperature, new or continuous cough, loss of 
taste/smell. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please adhere to these instructions to help keep everyone safe. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week I hope to be able to bring you more information about the coming term and things that we are 
putting in place. In the meantime, other information should be available in the reopening handbook that has 
been sent out but if there is anything else that you specifically want then please let me know and I will do my 
best to answer your questions.  

 

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the spell of sunshine that is coming!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On a completely different, and Covid-unrelated, note, I want to pass on massive thanks to the Friends of  
Maple Tree for their generous donation towards the expansion of the Mulberries pre-school playground. The  
additional play space is going to make such a difference to both the children and staff and I cannot wait to 
see it full of our youngest children as they return to us next week. 

 


